## **CURSILLO NEWSLETTER OF THE DIOCESE OF BELLEVILLE**



# THE EVANGELIZER



September 2022

New Website: www.BellevilleCursillo.org

FROM THE SPIRITUAL DIRECTOR DEACON WAYNE WEILER

"...a stranger and you welcomed me." (Matthew 25:35)

As we end this summer and settle into the season of autumn, we can take time to reflect and to anticipate. We are grateful for the past months of gatherings and summer celebrations, while we look forward to the future with great expectation for the events of fall and winter that await us. This is a time to reflect on the hospitality we have received and the hospitality we will offer in the days and weeks ahead. The activity of welcoming and hospitality are so critical to our efforts of evangelization.

This summer we have witnessed and taken part in true and meaningful acts of hospitality in the Women's and Men's Cursillo Weekends. We continue to welcome our new Cursillistas to the life of the Fourth Day community. But we also welcome one another, all our Christian brothers and sisters, those fallen away, and those who do not yet know the joy of the Gospel.

The Church calls us to welcome the stranger, the broken, the lonely, the forgotten, as Christ Himself did. And this is not always easy, in fact it is downright hard. I recently read an interesting and insightful quote, Joan Chittister says, "Hospitality is the willingness to be interrupted and inconvenienced." (Wisdom Distilled From the Daily: Living the Rule of St. Benedict Today, 1990, p.131) This statement rings true in so many circumstances - but we never know the fruits of such an encounter if we don't first take the uncomfortable step of hospitality. I believe we can learn something from this idea of welcoming.

As we embrace our call to discipleship, as Cursillistas, as friends enlivened by faith, hope, and charity, may we continue to greet the stranger in the spirit of Christian piety and hospitality.

De Colores!

Deacon Wayne Weiler



## FROM THE LAY DIRECTOR CHERYL RAJSKI

De Colores and a special greeting to our newest Cursillistas from Belleville Women's #43 and Men's #39. Welcome!

It has been a time of many gifts from God. The Weekends were beautiful. I am always astonished at the way the Holy Spirit acts when we open our hearts. I experienced this on my Weekend in 2013, and each Weekend since. It just takes my breath away. How amazing it is that God loves each of us so tenderly!

It was such a joy to see so many of the Fourth Day at Mañanitas and the Closing ceremonies for the Weekends. Every step of the way we were blessed with people helping and supporting the Weekends. Please know your prayers, your presence, and your actions are deeply appreciated.

God has also been good to us in providing the means to hold the next Weekends. Inflation impacted this Weekends' costs. The Secretariat decided to hold the Weekends' suggested amount significantly lower than the anticipated expenses and trust that God would provide. Prayers were answered! We have received generous donations. Since most are anonymous, I don't know who you are, but thank you! We are very blessed by your generosity in these challenging times.

In the last Evangelizer, I mentioned the Region IV Spring Encounter at Our Lady of the Snows Shrine. Due to Shrine remodeling plans, the date has moved from April 14-15 to March 24-26, 2023. I hope you can attend at this new time. Please update your calendar, and look for more details to come later this year.

Your Secretariat is actively exploring options for the location for the next Weekends. Ruma and King's House retreat centers have both closed. Look for more information from Cursillo Chair John Schaberg in future Evangelizers.

On a personal note, thank you for your many prayers for my father. It is a long road, but we see improvement. Your prayers are carrying us. Know that I hold you in my prayers as well.

God bless you all! I look forward to seeing many of you in October.

## Cheryl Rajski



#### PRECURSILLO GARRY RANGE

"Make a friend, be a friend, bring your friend to Christ." The Cursillo mission!

Well, the 2022 Women's and Men's Cursillo Weekends are closed. We thank God once again for His loving hand that guided our Weekends from inception through successful fruition, as only He can.

So, as we continue our Cursillo journey "post-Weekends," what is a Cursillista supposed to do? I ask each one of us to reflect on our mission statement. This blessed time we have been given to do God's will, with the unique insight of a Cursillista, is to continue our trusted friendships, nurture our new friendships so they can continue to bloom, but most importantly, let us make new friends so we can be a friend and bring those new friends to our best friend, Jesus! What an awesome partnership our God has invited us to do - bring the Good News to others as His ambassadors!

To go about this spiritual undertaking, our first step is prayer - prayers for our Fourth Day, prayers for Secretariat and School of Leaders, and prayers for sponsors to be given words of encouragement to evangelize and bring others into a deep relationship with Christ by starting their Cursillo journey. It is not too early to begin prayers for those who are called to be on a team and for those that could benefit from Cursillo. Faith and prayer are such gifts at all times, but especially in these times, as many in the world still await to know firsthand the Good News that only Jesus gives, and entrusts us to share those headlines and stories with others!

St. Paul, Patron of Cursillo, pray for us.

Our Lady of Guadalupe, Patroness of the Americas, pray for us.

De Colores!

Garry Range

#### POSTCURSILLO LINDA BAGSBY

Welcome to the Fourth Day of Cursillo, new Cursillistas! Welcome new Women of #43 and Men of #39! We were finally able to have our Weekends that should have happened in 2020 and 2021. But it was worth the wait. What a wonderful group of ladies and men and their teams!

Our next Cursillo event will be a combination Reunion/Grand Ultreya and Day of Recollection. It is scheduled for Saturday, October 22, 8:15 am – 12 noon, to be held at St. Mary Immaculate in Mt. Vernon. You should have received an email with information about this. All are welcome, especially the new Cursillistas! You are our guests at this event – do not bring anything for the potluck breakfast. It is a tradition that the new members of the Fourth Day are treated at this event. Just come and enjoy! This event will combine several Postcursillo events that we have had to postpone for the past few years. The Agenda will include: potluck breakfast, spiritual presentation, grouping, and witness speakers.

Speaking of grouping, I hope that you have found a group to join. This is important to your Fourth Day Cursillo involvement. Also, there is a Zoom meeting held on the second Tuesday of each month for School of Leaders. Emails are sent out prior to the meeting with the link to join. All are welcome to this meeting where we talk about scripture and Cursillo.

Since May 2022, we have had in-person monthly Ultreyas at the Cathedral Undercroft in Belleville. This is on the second Friday of the month at 7 p.m. However, we will not have the regular Ultreya on October 14 because we will have the Grand Ultreya on October 22.

A note to Parish Reps: Please make sure that the Cursillistas in your parishes are aware of the Grand Ultreya. Thank you.

I look forward to seeing you on October 22!

Linda Bagsby

#### SCHOOL OF LEADERS MARGIE REAKA

A HUGE welcome from School of Leaders to our 29 new Cursillistas. We are so excited to have you in our Fourth Day. May our good Lord continue to pour many blessings on you through the years.

During the next few months, School of Leaders will complete our rollo technique presentations and discussions:

October 11 – Christianity in Action

November 8 – Cursillista Beyond the Cursillo

January 10 – Total Security

In the early months of 2023, we will concentrate on "How to Engage the Fourth Day."

School of Leaders meets on the second Tuesday of the month at 7 p.m. via Zoom. Watch for emails from <a href="mailto:schoolofleaders@bellevillecursillo.org">schoolofleaders@bellevillecursillo.org</a> for details about the meetings. I look forward to you joining us for our presentations and lively discussions.

Peace, love, and joy,

Margie Reaka School of Leaders Chairperson

# School of

L - Live for Christ

E - Evangelize for Christ

A - Adore Christ

D - Disciples of Christ

E - Eucharistic love of Christ

R - Receivers of Christ

S – Students of Christ

## CURSILLO COMMITTEE JOHN SCHABERG

## Dear 4th Day Community, we'd like your advice:

"What is the Cursillo Committee?" you may ask. These are the 4<sup>th</sup> Day Cursillistas who take on the job of Hospitality and Logistics, among other tasks. We are responsible for allowing the 3-day Weekends to happen, providing for the needs of the Teams and New Cursillistas, and making sure they are comfortable and open in mind and heart to what the Weekends can bring.

In July and August 2022, we had our challenges: lining up Prayer Angels for both Weekends (the first Weekends since 2019), the last-minute schedule changes at Kings House, the need to move the entire Women's Weekend to St. Henry's Parish Hall and Church on Sunday, the supply chain issues in getting Rosaries and Pilgrim's Guides, and potential problems with our Thursday and Sunday dinners. The Holy Spirit answered our prayers, moving many of us to pitch in with arms, legs, shoulders, and hearts, and all of those challenges were met with abundant blessings on our Movement. I would especially like to express my personal gratitude, and that of our Movement, to the Women's and Men's Stewards, to Sharon Gugliotta (Prayer Archangel), the Meal Angels (Margie Reaka, John and Bernadette Charlton, Cheryl Rajski, the Men's Team who helped the Women's Weekend "bug out,") and many others who stepped up for these necessary tasks. (I apologize for not knowing all the good men and women who made these things happen without asking for any credit.)

NOW, for the next challenges, we ask for your prayers, your minds and hearts, and perhaps more arms and legs — WE NEED A NEW HOME!! As many of you know, both Kings House and the Sister House at Ruma have decided to close their retreat facilities. We pray for both of those communities as they move to the next chapter of their ministries, but the Belleville Diocesan Cursillo Community needs to find a suitable retreat center to host our Weekends in 2023 and beyond. We need rooms for up to 40 or 50 people, dining and cooking facilities, a Chapel, one or two meeting rooms, and recreation and conversation spaces. We have a huge, spread-out Diocese, and the logistics require us to transport the Team, the Candidates, and the Cursillo trailer of supplies to both Weekends. So, if you can think of a retreat facility that might suit our needs, please let me know, either email or call me (contact info in this issue).

We also need a new place to park the Cursillo trailer. We have stored it for many years at the home of Jeanette and the late Steve Schranz, but it sits alone in a field with no protection from the elements or the curious. We'd like to find a new home for the trailer to stay for the many months between our annual Weekends. Again, if you have a space, or if you know of a space that might work, please let me know.

Romans 1: 12: "What I mean is that both you and I will be helped at the same time, you by my faith and I by yours."

De Colores and Peace! John I. Schaberg Chair, Cursillo Committee

## CURSILLO REGION IV NEWS BERNADETTE CHARLTON

The Cursillo Movement is an international lay movement within the Catholic Church. In the United States it is broken down into twelve regions to facilitate and support the Cursillo Movement within all dioceses. Our Belleville Diocese is situated in Region IV. This region includes southern Illinois, southern Indiana, southern Ohio, southern Missouri and all of Arkansas, Kentucky, and Tennessee.

There are fifteen dioceses in Region IV. Each region has a Regional Service Team that consists of elected members from across the region. This Regional Service Team is responsible for the organization and management of their respective regions. They come together twice a year – once in the fall and once in the spring, offering programs and presentations dealing with current issues and spiritual subjects relating to Cursillo. The 2022 Region IV Fall Encounter is scheduled at The Fatima Retreat House in Indianapolis, IN on November 11 - 13. The 2023 Spring Encounter will be hosted by our own Belleville Diocese and will convene on March 24-26 at The National Shrine of Our Lady of the Snows.

This year two additional programs are being offered in Region IV. The Diocese of Evansville IN will convene a Cursillo de Cursillo on 13-15 January, and the Diocese of Covington, KY will convene a second Cursillo de Cursillo on 19-21 May. A Cursillo de Cursillo is a workshop based on the Foundational Charism of Cursillo. These workshops are open to all cursillistas.

Regional Encounters and Cursillo de Cursillos are high quality programs that offer attendees opportunities to commune with fellow cursillistas from across the Midwest, delving deeper into our Cursillo Charism. All cursillistas are welcome to attend! If you would like more information on any of these events, please contact our Region IV Coordinator, Bernadette Charlton (charltonba23@gmail.com) or by phone: 402-578-5198).

De Colores!



## Women's and Men's Weekends Linda Bagsby & Kent Jeanneret

## **Welcome our Newest Cursillistas**

The Diocese of Belleville Cursillo in Christianity welcomed 29 new cursillistas in July and August, 18 women and 11 men. We have all received abundant and amazing graces from our most gracious and loving God concerning the men and women's weekends.

The new cursillistas are: Diana Bailey (Sacred Heart - DuQuoin), Debbie Blume (Corpus Christi -Shiloh), Patricia Butler (St. Mary Immaculate Conception - Mt. Vernon), Brenda Epplin (St. Bruno -Pinckneyville), Kathleen Kelly-Heine (Sacred Heart - DuQuoin), Catherine Kreher (St. Augustine -Belleville), Mary Kreher (St. John the Baptist - Smithton), Karen May (Sacred Heart - DuQuoin), Kay McCulley (St. Mary Immaculate Conception - Mt. Vernon), JoAnn Nadler (Holy Trinity -Fairview Hts.) Nancy Nuernberger St. Agatha – New Athens), Mary Schindler (Immaculate Conception - Pierron), Beth Schader (St. Mary Immaculate Conception - Mt. Vernon), Jamie Schrader (Immaculate Conception - Tamaroa), Mary Stephens (St. Teresa - Belleville), Name/Parish Withheld by Request, Elizabeth Wynn (Sacred Heart - DuQuoin), Patricia Yates (St. Mary Immaculate Conception - Mt. Vernon). - Fr. Von Deeke, (St. Joseph/St. Agatha) -(Freeburg/New Athens), **Deacon Mark Kabat**, (St. Mary Immaculate Conception – Mt. Vernon), Richard Majewski, (St. Charles Borremeo – Du Bois), Angelo 'Paul' Numi, (Sacred Heart – DuQuoin), Todd Swallows, (Sacred Heart – DuQuoin), Stephen 'Steve' Wilson, (St Joseph – Freeburg), Aaron Augustine, (St Peter Cathedral – Belleville), Patrick Costello, (Queen of Peace – Scott AFB), **Dan Hoffman**, (St. Mary Immaculate Conception – Mt. Vernon), **Mike Sandheinrich**, (St Clare of Assisi – Shiloh), Ronald 'Ron' Kirsch, (St. Mary Immaculate Conception – Mt. Vernon).

Women's #43 Weekend was held July 28-31, 2022 at The King's House Retreat Center in Belleville. The Women's team consisted of: Linda Bagsby (Rectora), Karen Davidson (Assistant Rectora). Spiritual Advisors: Fr. Joseph Oganda, Deacon Corby Valentine, and Sister Carol Schumer DC. Stewards: Krista Piotrowski, Mitchelle Calderon, Linda Jeanneret, and Carol Schlitt (Music). Team Leaders: Bernadette Charlton, Anna Feurer, Traci Fietsam, Michelle Massey, Nancy Myerscough, Janelle Neff, Cheryl Rajski, and Margie Reaka.

Men's #39 Weekend was held August 18-21, also at The King's House Retreat Center. The Men's team consisted of Kent Jeanneret, (Rector), John Charlton, (Co-Rector), Spiritual Advisors: Fr Carl Schrage, Deacon Wayne Weiler, and Deacon Dan Cozzi. Stewards: Lawrence 'Rock' Verrochi and Guy 'Hawk' Hawkins. Team Leaders: John Schaberg, Marvin Winkeler, Jim Ruppel, Mike Fietsam, Steve Schaefer, and Tony Gugliotta.

We would like to thank the 4<sup>th</sup> Day for attending weekly novenas, maintaining the prayer vigil, being sponsors, driving candidates, attending closings, and keeping the team and candidates in their prayers throughout formation and the weekends. We would also like to thank the King's House Retreat Center for welcoming us and sharing their home and chapel for the weekends.

Let us give thanksgiving, praise, glory, blessing and adoration to our almighty God for all the benefits he has given us. We count on the Holy Spirit which Jesus gives to us. Christ is counting on us, and we are counting on Him.

De Colores,

Linda Bagsby – Rectora #43 Kent Jeanneret – Rector #39

## Belleville Men's #39 Cursillo Weekend



Front Row L-R: Patrick Costello (New Cursillista), Stephen 'Steve' Wilson (New Cursillista), Dan Hoffman (New Cursillista), Angelo 'Paul' Numi (New Cursillista), Aaron Augustine (New Cursillista), Mike Sanheinrich (New Cursillista), Ronald 'Ron' Kirsch (New Cursillista), Todd Swallows (New Cursillista)

Second Row L-R: Mike Fietsam (Team), John Schaberg (Team), Deacon Dan Cozzi (Spiritual Advisor), Richard Majewski (New Cursillista), Deacon Mark Kabat (New Cursillista), Father Von Deeke (New Cursillista), Father Carl Schrage (Spiritual Advisor), Steve Schaefer (Team), Kent Jeanneret (Rector)

Third Row L-R: Jim Ruppel (Team), Tony Gugliotta (Team), Marvin Winkeler (Team), Lawrence 'Rock' Verrochi (Team), Guy 'Hawk' Hawkins (Team), Deacon Wayne Weiler (Spiritual Advisor), John Charlton (Co-Rector)

### Belleville Women's #43 Cursillo Weekend



**Front row:** Michelle Massey (Team), Cheryl Rajski (Team), Anna Feurer (Team), Krista Piotrowski (Team), Kathleen Heine (New Cursillista), Bernadette Charlton (Team), Nancy Nuernberger (New Cursillista), Pat Butler (New Cursillista).

**Second row** (seated): Deacon Corby Valentine (Spiritual Advisor), Father Joseph Oganda (Spiritual Advisor), Linda Bagsby (Rectora), Karen Davidson (Asst Rectora), Sister Carol Schumer-DC (Spiritual Advisor), Meg Schindler (New Cursillista).

**Third Row:** Traci Fietsam (Team), Debbie Blume (New Cursillista), Diana Bailey (New Cursillista), Brenda Epplin (New Cursillista), Mary Stephens (New Cursillista), Name Withheld by Request (New Cursillista), Catherine Kreher (New Cursillista), Jamie Schrader (New Cursillista), JoAnn Nadler (New Cursillista), Pat Yates (New Cursillista), Carol Schlitt (Team), Nancy Myerscough (Team).

**Back row:** Margie Reaka (Team), Mary Kreher (New Cursillista), Elizabeth Wynn (New Cursillista), Kay McCulley (New Cursillista), Mitchelle Calderon (Team), Janelle Neff (Team), Beth Schrader (New Cursillista), Karen May (New Cursillista), Linda Jeanneret (Team).

#### LOOKING FOR A FRIENDSHIP GROUP REUNION?

## **Belleville Area Friendship Group Reunions**

**Men & Women's Friendship Group** / Meets each Wednesday evening at 7:30 PM via Zoom except during week of Ultreya: Contact Kent Jeanneret, (618) 531-8855; jeannerk@charter.net

**Women's Friendship Group** / Meets 1<sup>st</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday at 8:30-10:00 AM in the Parish Center at St John's - Smithton: Contact Julie Weber, (618)-444-2894; weber-julie@sbcglobal.net or Linda Bagsby, (618)-960-1023; lbagsby@gmail.com

**Men's Friendship Group** / Meets each Tuesday evening at 6:30 PM at member's house: Contact Garry Range, (618)-401-9677; g.range@charter.net

Men & Women's Friendship Group: Meets at Janice and David Bassler's house in Swansea at 1:00 PM on the 1st and 3rd Thursday. Contact Janice Bassler, 618-207-0882; jan-bass@hotmail.com

**Women's Friendship Group** / Meets at the "Sisterless House" (old convent) at St. Joseph's Parish in Freeburg at 7:00 PM, Tuesday evenings: Contact Bernadette Charlton, 402-578-5198; charltonba23@gmail.com

**Men's Friendship Group** / Meets at Frank Lill's house, 905 Meadow Brook Drive, Freeburg at 1:00 PM Thursday afternoons: Contact John Charlton, 703-868-6419; charltonje23@gmail.com

## **DuQuoin Area Friendship Group Reunions**

Men's Friendship Group / Tree of Life / Meets at Haeffner Hall Du Quoin at 8:00 AM on the last Saturday of the month: Contact David Martin (618) 318-3183

**Men's Friendship Group / Halom /** Meets at Haeffner Hall Du Quoin at 8:00 AM on the last Saturday of the month: Contact Tony Kellerman (618) 318-0094

Women's Friendship Group / JOY (Jesus, Others, You) / Meets at Sacred Heart School Du Quoin at 6:00 PM on the 2nd Tuesday of the month: Contact Kathy Krisfaluzy (618) 318-0128

**Women's Friendship Group / Mother Theresa** / Meets at Haeffner Hall Du Quoin at 12:15 PM on the 3rd Tuesday of the month: Contact Kay Baker (618) 571-0515

**Women's Friendship Group / Saint Elizabeth Anne Seton** / Meets monthly at 1:00 PM at member's homes: Contact Marie Schimanski (815) 978-9419 for date and place

**Murphysboro Friendship Group** / Meets at Antoinette "Toni" Martie's house, 200 Marlyn Lane, Murphysboro at 4:30 PM, Thursdays: Contact Toni Martie, 618-319-0212

#### **Mount Vernon Area Friendship Group Reunions**

**Women's Friendship Group:** Meets at St. Mary Immaculate Conception Church, 1500 N. Main St, Mount Vernon at 4:30 PM, Mondays: Contact Susan Cunningham, 618-214-4604

NOTE: Additional Friendship Group's points of contact will be posted in future Evangelizers as information is received. Please send your Friendship Group's points of contacts' information, including meeting day of week and type of group (men or women or both) to Kent Jeanneret; <a href="mailto:jeannerk@charter.net">jeannerk@charter.net</a>.

#### PRAYER REQUESTS BY EMAIL

Note that prayer requests are distributed, once per day, by one email address, (<a href="mailto:PrayersRequested@BellevilleCursillo.org">PrayersRequested@BellevilleCursillo.org</a>). A different email address is used to request prayers.

To request prayers that will be distributed via email to all Belleville Diocesan Cursillistas, please send to the following email address:

# CursilloRequestedPrayers@gmail.com

<u>CursilloRequestedPrayers@gmail.com</u> is read late each day. All prayer requests from <u>this</u> email address are gathered into one email and sent via <u>PrayersRequested@BellevilleCursillo.org</u>. We are allowed one mass distribution email per day. (Note that any prayer requests sent to <u>PrayersRequested@BellevilleCursillo.org</u> may be missed or not sent in a timely fashion.)



## Make a friend. Be a friend. Bring that friend to Christ!

Check out the Cursillo Diocese of Belleville Website: www.BellevilleCursillo.org

## Secretariat Meetings

Watch the Website calendar for meeting times which begin at 7 p.m. via Zoom, on the last Tuesday of May, July, September, November, January, and March.

## School of Leaders

The School of Leaders is on the second Tuesday of the month at 7 p.m. via Zoom (watch for announcement in Prayer Requested emails). Contact Margie Reaka (618) 581-7355.

## <u>Ultreyas</u>

Belleville Area: Monthly on the second Friday at 7:00 p.m. via Zoom (watch for announcement in Prayer Requested emails) Contact Lawrence "Rock" Verrochi, (618) 581-7705.

## Friendship Groupings

Belleville Cursillo creates a list of all the Friendship Groupings in our diocese to make available to Cursillistas and the sponsors of new Cursillistas. If you are part of a Friendship Group, please send to Kent Jeanneret at <a href="mailto:jeannerk@charter.net">jeannerk@charter.net</a> the following information: name of Friendship Group, meeting times, contact information, and location. **NOTE:** In these pandemic times call the contact person of the friendship group to determine if and how they are meeting.

#### SECRETARIAT MEMBERS

Deacon Wayne Weiler, Spiritual Director

206 Papillon Dr., Swansea, IL 62226; (618) 277-3824; wlweiler@gmail.com

Cheryl Rajski, Lay Director

305 E. Meadow Brook Dr., Freeburg, IL 62243; (618) 334-0135; cedete@charter.net

Margie Reaka, School of Leaders / Prayer Requests

308 Lake Pointe Court, Freeburg, IL 62243; (618) 581-7355; margiereaka@gmail.com

Garry Range, Precursillo / Website

4013 Sassafras Lane, Belleville, IL 62221; (618) 401-9677; g.range@charter.net

John Schaberg, Cursillo

2428 Pro Tour Dr., Belleville, IL 62220; (618) 420-2670; johnischaberg@gmail.com

Linda Bagsby, Postcursillo

302 Cortner Dr., Smithton, IL 62285; (618)-960-1023; lbagsby@gmail.com

Michelle Massey, Secretary

206 W. Lincoln Ave., Caseyville, IL 62232; (636)-288-6784; michelle.caito@gmail.com

Marvin Winkeler, Treasurer

4275 Biverton Drive, Swansea, IL 62226; (402)-214-1155; <a href="mailto:mewinkel51@gmail.com">mewinkel51@gmail.com</a>

#### SECRETARIAT AD HOC COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Gail Kostel, Publicity

2607 Lebanon Ave., Belleville, IL (618) 234-8010; tgk1030@yahoo.com

Karen Davidson, Palanca

5447 Robert Ave., St. Louis, MO 63109; (618) 670-8383; kraul16@yahoo.com

Kent Jeanneret, Newsletter / Cursillo Roster

117 Joan Dr., New Baden, IL 62265; (618) 531-8855; jeannerk@charter.net

Sean Nolan, Prayer Requests

219 Kristina Ct., Mascoutah, IL 62258; (618) 972-5063; sean.nolan@yahoo.com

Paula Sobol, Prayer Requests

1433 Christina Dr., Belleville, IL 62226; (484) 574-3272; psobol07@aol.com